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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back! We’ve had another great week 
with lots going on and some very busy 
classrooms. We’re starting to look forward to 
Christmas and planning our productions, 
Christmas trees, staff carol, parties and all the 
lovely things that make this time of year so much 
fun. 
 
Before any of that, it’s Guy Fawkes Night. I was 
wondering what to write in this week’s 
newsletter and remembered how my Mum’s dog 
(a very gentle and nervous whippet) used to hate 
anything where fireworks were involved and get 
so distressed and upset no matter what any of us 
did or however much we tried suggested 
strategies to help a dog cope with fireworks. We 
once took her on a drive up over the moors to 
Zennor whilst a firework display was going on in 
Penzance just to try and get away from the noise 
and calm her down a bit – it is awful to see your 
pet in such distress.  
 
I found some advice from the RSPCA for those of 
you in a similar position. If you’ve got a pet who 
hates fireworks, I’m sure you’ll already have tried 
lots of this but there is some sensible, practical 
advice here for anyone who hasn’t seen it.  
 
Whether you’re going to an organised event, are 
planning some fireworks for your own garden or 
are just shutting the doors and windows and 
watching something on TV, have an enjoyable – 
and safe – evening. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Cathryn Wicks 
Deputy Head 



As well as improving balance, strength, 
endurance and aerobic capacity in children, a 
growing body of research has shown that yoga 
can improve children’s focus, memory and self
-esteem and can even reduce anxiety and 
stress in children.  

I saw this “Coping Skills 
Fortune Teller” the other day  
https://www.elsa-
support.co.uk/coping-skills-
fortune-teller/  

which led me to look at this lovely website. It has 
some super free resources which you can 
download which can help support different 
aspects of your child’s mental 
wellbeing.  
https://www.elsa-support.co.uk/  

https://www.elsa-support.co.uk/coping-skills-fortune-teller/
https://www.elsa-support.co.uk/coping-skills-fortune-teller/
https://www.elsa-support.co.uk/coping-skills-fortune-teller/
https://www.elsa-support.co.uk/


Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please contact 

Martin Higgs (Designated Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is out of school 

hours, please contact the Multi Agency Referral Unit on 

0300 1231 116;  

E-mail: multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Coronavirus symptoms 

The main symptoms are: 

A high temperature (hot to the touch on 
chest or back)  

OR 

A new, continuous cough (coughing a lot 
for more than an hour or 3 or more 
coughing episodes in 24 hours) 

OR 

A loss or change to your sense of smell 
or taste (you’ve noticed you cannot smell 
or taste anything or things smell or taste 
different to normal) 

If you or your child have any ONE or 
more of these you must get a COVID-19 
PCR test as soon as possible and stay at 
home and do not have visitors— only 
leave home to get the test. Anyone you 
live with, and anyone in your support 
bubble, may also need stay at home until 
you get your result. Please check the 
latest Government guidance. Please ring 
or email the school office as soon as 
possible to let us know. 

If your child tests positive over the 
weekend please email 
head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk 

You can book at test online at: 

https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test 
or phone the NHS test line 119. 

A reminder that there is no entry into the school 

buildings apart from into the office foyer area 

and that, when you are on the site, we would 

ask you to please wear a mask. Thank you.  

Go Active After School provision 

Any queries or to book please contact 

Mr Timmons direct on 07843 126833  

or by emailing him on 

alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com  

Year 6 London 

The next instalment of £70 for London is due 

before 18th November. Please ensure that this 

is paid online by then as we have to pay the 

tour company. 

Year 5 camp meeting 

If your child is interested in going to Porthpean 

next June please come along to a meeting next 

Tuesday 9th November at 3.15pm in the 

paved area outside the hall door. You will be 

given more information and be able to ask any 

questions you may have. 

The deadline for the deposit of £30 (paid 

online) is Friday 26th November. Please ensure 

you pay by then to reserve a place. 

Term time holidays 

The DfE have made it clear that school 

attendance is a national priority post-Covid, 

therefore we are not able to authorise term 

time holidays and would discourage all parents 

from taking these. 
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End of the school day 

One of our playgrounds has been fenced off this week due to the work being 
carried out on it. Despite this, at the end of the day some children have found 
their way onto the playground and we have also had children again playing on 
the apparatus at the end of the playground.  

Can we remind you all, please, that the site should be exited as soon as 
possible at the end of the school day and that the children should not play on 
equipment, the field or playgrounds etc after being collected. Thank you. 

Wellies! 

This week, one of our playgrounds was out of action and it was necessary for as 
many children as possible to be on the field at lunchtime. With the recent 
weather, the field is currently very muddy and wellies were most definitely 
needed. 

As you can imagine, the logistics of matching 300+ pairs of wellies to children 
and ensuring all wellies (not all of which are named or where they should be) 
are on the feet of their rightful owner has had its moments! However, we have 
made it clear to the children that they must only wear their own wellies. If 
they are unable to find them, they need to tell an adult who 
will endeavour to help them out. We do have some spare 
wellies for emergencies, and the children have been told 
that they should only wear “spare” ones if they are unable 
to find their own and should not put on another child’s 
wellies. 

Congratulations 

Many congratulations and well done to our 

lovely Miss Roberts who has recently passed 

her Higher Level Teaching Assistant 

assessment. She will now be working with 

children all over the school. We are very 

proud of her. 



Daisy will be taking part in this event this Saturday at the Jubilee Pool at 12 midday. 

SYNCHRONISED SWIMMING!! In a frilly hat!!! With a nose clip!! Please come and cheer her on 

as she’s been practising for weeks and it’s been really cold. This is a free event raising 

awareness of Climate Change to show that it’s not all Doom and Gloom. 

FOAS Christmas Cards 

We have arranged for your child to design their own Christmas card which, if you’d like to 

order any, will raise money for FOAS. Your child will be given their sample next Monday 

8th November and you’ll then have a week to order any cards, wrapping paper, gift tags, 

bags for life or mugs you’d like. All orders must be in by Monday 15th 

November - order form and exact cash in the envelope provided please. All 

orders submitted in time will be back around 6th December. Many thanks in 

advance for your support. 

FOAS 

would like to say a big thank you to all 

who took part in the Halloween 

fancy dress day. School became super 

spooky, scary jokes were enjoyed and 
we raised a whopping £170  towards 

the new music room♪♫♪♫. 

It’s getting closer  
  

 



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

0300 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



If you’d like to come to this please ring or email the office to 

book a place in advance. Thank you. 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  
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STARS OF THE WEEK   

  

Kittiwakes  Chester for great ideas & vocabulary & using  them in his writing 

Curlews  Amy  for her fantastic positive attitude to learning   

Puffins  Ruby  for always being a kind friend to all 

Owls   Chloe  for being a superstar in class & a good friend to others 

Kingfishers  Jack B for great Maths and super homework this week 

Trencrom  Charlie H for working so hard in class for being a superstar swimmer 

Lanyon  Brodie for fantastic Maths this week. We are so impressed 
Kerris   Willow for being so helpful, very kind & an all round superstar 

Bodrifty  Amelia for always working hard & presenting her work beautifully 

Bosigran  Isabella for an amazing attitude to all of her work 

Kenidjack  Harry  for excellent work in English this week 

Dinnertime  Elsa  for her friendly smile and her great help with the Key Stage 1 children 

     

 

Welcome back after a speedy half term break, it’s been lovely to see you all again 
and to hear some of the lovely things the children have been doing. It’s certainly an 
odd time of year and one which I don’t love straightaway. It’s getting even darker in 
the mornings and evenings and the amount of children and adults feeling snuffly and 
snotty is definitely on the increase. Covid still dominates the headlines along with 
various other items of news, none of which make me happy or cheery as I listen. 
Maybe I should stop following the news? But then I’d never know anything that’s 
happening apart from my small world of home and school. On the plus side, 
Christmas is coming and tonight will hopefully bring a chance to watch some 
fireworks, which I love. This time last year there weren’t any public displays as far as I 
recall. When it comes to Christmas I really hope I will be able to celebrate with my 
family and friends. Will I? As usual my solution is to surround myself with family and 
friends and chat, discuss my worries and concerns and socialise as much as I’m 
comfortable with. I feel better simply by being with those I love who’ve always been 
there for me. If you have no-one right now, I can be here for you too. If you know of 
someone in need of a chat, someone’s time, a cuppa, a listening ear, a box of tissues, 
maybe you can offer the same? If not, I can do that. You can always come to me, no 
matter how small it may be, no matter what it’s about. Until then, and until next 
week, take care and stay safe, Mrs Daylak xxxx  



Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Wicks who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 
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